Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)
Minutes for September 5, 2008

Present: Bruce Sarjeant, Marsha Lucas, Mitsutoshi Oba, Jackie Bird, Darlene Walch, Qinghong Zhang, and Abhi Jain.

Absent: Jane Campbell, Neil Russell, Ryan Camps
The minutes of April 25th 2008 were approved.
· The discussion on library of the future continues: What kinds of resources and services do we want for it? What do the faculty and students want? The need to involve faculty and students in the discussions was stressed. Darlene mentioned that nowadays, when students work in groups (e.g., for an assignment), they may use a variety of digital gadgets to coordinate information amongst themselves (e.g. cellphones, cellphone texting, instant messaging, email), but they still like to be physically proximate to each other when trying to accomplish something together. Hence, this library of the future may need to have spaces that allow groups of students to work together in this format. Marsha mentioned how she had seen such spaces in use at another university, and the students also had a large-flat-screen monitor available to them in such spaces. It was also mentioned that the Starbucks in the LRC functions in this way to some extent because students can be observed working together despite the relatively informal setting.
· There is a delay in deciding on the course management software (e.g. WebCT) for the future, due to Kathy Saville’s resignation, because she was integral to this process of choice-making.
· There is an upcoming WebSeminar on the library of the future (LRC 109 from 2:00-3:30, Friday September 12th), and committee members were encouraged to watch it.
· Moved the meeting time back one hour to 10:00am (same location).

